Yetholm and District Community Council Meeting

Minutes of the Meeting held in Yetholm Youth Hall

Tuesday 31st January 2017 at 7:00PM

Present: Susan Stewart (Chairperson), Natasha Gray (Secretary), Mike Marsh, Ann Marsh, Angela Walker, Paul Robson, Shane Black, Sue Rose, Alan Kerr, Denise Allan, Charles Brooker, Denise Alan
Apologies: Cllr Mountford, Cllr Nicol
Members of the Public: 3
	
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence:  As Above. 
	

	2
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
	

	
	Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted and signed by the Chair. 
	

	3
	Matters Arising/Outstanding
	

	3.1
	Gutter at KY Bus Stop: SM still to action.
	SM

	3.2
	Roof neighbouring Youth Hall: SB will contact Robin Robson to check regarding progress.
	SB

	3.3
	School Winter Maintenance: Steven Rowe informed the school that he will no longer be able to take on the winter maintenance but suggested others who may be interested. The school have advertised this position. SS will advise of the outcome following her meeting with the new head teacher.
	

	3.4
	Post Box: The post box has now been moved to outside the shop.
	NFA

	4
	Members of the Public – Issues and/or Concerns
	

	
	No concerns raised.
	

	5
	Police Report - Community Beat Officer (PC Suzanne Howgego)
	

	
	Suzanne was unable to attend due to operational commitments. No issues raised.
	

	6
	AGM/Membership
	

	
	SS advised that due for re-election this year are; Susan, Angela, Mike, Ann and there is the vacant post following Stephen's resignation. AM, MM and AW advised that they do not intend to stand for re-election; as a result there will be at least 4 vacancies in April. Election forms will be available in March and the vacancies advertised prior to this.
	

	7
	Festival Committee Update:
	

	
	The first planning meeting was held in January and was well attended and SS met with the new Principals last week. Most of the programme remains the same as last year. Last year's accounts show a profit of £2365.
	

	8
	Portfolio Presentations:
	

	8.1
	Housing and Planning/Pavilion - Shane Black
	

	
	 SB advised that plans are now coming through to him electronically, though he is having issues being able to reply to all plans. Plans have been received to build a wall around Maple Cottage/demolish the existing wall. SB has spoken to the owner of the property who has stated that as much work as possible will be conducted in the school holidays to minimise any disruption. SB has also received SBC's renewable energy guidance (which is available online).

Pavilion- The committee are still awaiting a response from Howden’s regarding the Kitchen, if there is no progress by the end of the week they will look for alternative suppliers. A pool table has been obtained for the building and an estimate instructed for the repairs to the gable. Alan Cree has also designed a sign, which he would like to make and donate to the pavilion.
	

	8.2
	Finance  - Angela Walker
	

	
	To date: income £11276, expenditure £7424, carried forward £4600 leaving a balance in the bank of £8499 (including donations). MM advised that £50 will be required next month for new defib pads and it was agreed that fundraising money from the quiz for the defibs will be ring-fenced for new batteries. A letter was received from OSCR regarding dissolving the community trust stipulating that evidence must be provided that monies were used by the Festival and Pavilion. £1000 has been ring-fenced for the speed sign, though the grant required will not be available until April- the current quote is £2250 plus VAT. The energy tariff for the pavilion has been fixed with Scottish Power.
	

	8.3
	Yetholm Resilience Group  - Alan Kerr
	

	
	It was suggested that the new resilience shed could be used to house a key safe for pavilion access (this will be discussed at the next meeting of the pavilion sub-committee). Questionnaires have been made up ready to be distributed to current resilience group members.
	

	8.4
	Education  - Vacant
	

	
	No Update. 
	

	8.5
	Grants- Denise Allan 
	

	
	Flashing sign discussed under finance- grant application to be submitted in March. DA advised that she is putting in an application for tables and chairs for the pavilion under the quality of life grant.
	

	8.6
	Bonfire  - Paul Robson (Vice Chair)
	

	
	No Update.
	

	8.7
	Utilities- Charles Brooker
	

	
	No update.
	

	8.8
	Health and Social Services  - Mike Marsh
	

	
	No Update
	

	8.9
	Tourism  - Ann Marsh
	

	
	AM noted that the craft fair went very well for sales of notelets/tea towels.
	

	8.1
	Projects- Sue Rose
	

	
	SS advised SR to speak with Barbara Paul regarding the twinning, as she was involved with the last twinning of the village. It was noted that the race along the Pennine way happened recently, there was no communication with the CC regarding this and it was felt that parking was a real issue during this time. MM will raise this at the upcoming meeting re the Pennine way.
	

	8.11
	Chair, Public Events and Website Liaison  - Susan Stewart
	

	
	The remained of the unsold calendars have now been donated to the children at the school. SS will put a note in the Southern re upcoming vacancies on the CC- though noted that these are not always printed as requested.
	

	9
	Scottish Borders Councillors Update
	

	
	No update.
	

	10
	Additional Correspondence
	

	
	· Rag Bag contributions will now be made by direct payment rather than cheque.

· An SBC budget briefing is to be held on 2nd Feb at 6pm

· Cheviot Area Forum takes place on 1st Feb and then 29th March (meeting in Kelso)

· A letter of thanks was received from the Wauchope Hall Committee for the community trust donation.
	

	11
	AOB
	

	11.1
	Overgrown Vegetation: following discussion at the previous meeting, the owners have now cut back all vegetation, which has been a big improvement.
	

	11.2
	Water Main Works: it was raised that the new water pipe at Back Lane has a very sharp corner, which could be dangerous. AM will raise this with Alistair Finnie.
	


The meeting closed at 8.00pm

The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 28th February 2017 in Yetholm Youth Hall at 7:00pm
